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November Club Meeting
Monday, November 7 at 7 p.m.
Our November program will be a Trunk Show by member, Mari 
Harpold. She will be sharing quilts that she has made over the 
years. Her quilting journey has been a varied one so there should be 
something of interest to everyone.  Debbie Baldwin

December Program
Our December Meeting will be our annual Christmas Party and gift 
exchange. We are asking members to bring a pot-luck dish to share 
with the group. So we don’t get all desserts, we’ve divided dishes 
into categories according to last names. 

Pot Luck categories are:
A-G Dessert
H-O Main Course
P-Z Side Dish

The guild will provide paper goods, utensils and water. The gift 
exchange is to be a wrapped sewing related item valued $10.00. 
Please put a tag on the gift with your name so the recipient knows 
who the gift is from.  Debbie Baldwin

Meeting starts early! 6 p.m.

Election Coming - December meeting

• Thanks to those that are Volunteering. •

http://www.chquilters.org/


2023 Programs
December 5, 2022 Christmas Party/Gift Exchange

January 2nd, 2023 Robin Dempsey - Program on Paper Piecing

February 6, 2023 Marilyn Lanham - Program on Quilts of Valor

March 6, 2023 Table Top Program - Presenters are Darlene McClure,   
Di Wilsey Geer, Gale Davis and Laraine Hutchison

April 3, 2023  Still being planned!!!

May 1, 2023 Kara Enyeart - Program on Appliqué quilting

Small Group Meeting Dates
Quilts of Valor Small Group
Marilyn Lanham

Meets first Tuesday of the month at Our Savior Lutheran Church on 
East Dell Range. Bring a carry in lunch to share if you want.

9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

Community Quilts
Donna Dolan Meets second Wednesday of the month at the Library Starts at 10:00 a.m.

Afternoon Quilters
Debbie Baldwin Meets every Tuesday of month at the Library Starts at 10:00 a.m.

Please pay 2023 Dues now
Now is the time to renew your membership. Please fill out the form at the end 
of this newsletter and pay your dues soon. Thanks so much. 

    Row or 
Round Robin 
Project
Please bring your 
Round Robin 
Projects (finished or 
not) to share at the 
November meeting! 

Cynthia Helmer



COMMUNITY QUILTS
Recently a member of the guild commented 
to me saying, she thought “the community 
quilts had improved in there appearance 
and workmanship. Nothing boosts the 
morale of someone in need than a quilt 
that has been well made and beautifuly 
designed. Isn’t it wonderful that our 
work doesn’t look hastily done or thrown 
together.

Kudos to our group, on the great job you 
are doing making the quilts. The community 
quilt committee appreciates your efforts.

The quilts we make are greatly appreciated 
by those in the community that receive 
them. They deserve the best we can give 
them.

We hope to maintain this level of quality so here are some reminders for us 
all as we make community quilts. Do the best job you know how to do. We 
are not all on the same level of quilting abilities. Do not compare your work 
to others. Just do YOUR best. All our work is not perfect all the time. We 
know that. If a technique is giving you some problems, ask for help. Keep 
the ¼ inch seam allowance. Community quilts are often used hard and washed 
often. Construction counts a lot. Try to get all the corners to match. Follow the 
instructions. You will have beautiful results.  Donna Dolan and I are willing to help 
any time you need it so if you have any questions. Just give us a call. 

Thank you again for all the hard work you all do for the community quilts. 

Carole Gardner

Watercolor Pencils Workshop with Angela McPherson
Please bring your Workshop projects to the November Meeting to share with our members. Angela McPherson

Accepted Sizes for Community Quilts
Baby: 42” by any size 
Lap/Youth: 45” or more by anything 

but less than twin 
Twin: 63” by 87” 
Double: 78” by 87” 
Queen: 84” by 92” 
King: 100” by 92”



New Members
We now have 104 members. Please welcome new members: Maureen Ray, April Legge, Deb Koerwitz, Marci Rulon, Keith Blaney, Sue 
Erpelding, Susan Neuwerth. FYI: We have a table in the back of the room with free things. Feel free to bring items to give away. The 
only rule is that if what you bring doesn’t get picked up by the end of the meeting, please take it home.

CHQ 
Library!  

Missouri Star 
Quilt Books will 
be featured at the 
CHQ Library table 
again this month.  
Patterns, tips, 
stories regarding 
patterns. Very 
helpful books. 
Check it out! 
The library book 
carts will not 
be available in 
December.  Returns 
will be accepted.  
Joyce Holub

MAGIC CITY FESTIVAL OF TREES
Remember that November 7th meeting is the deadline for ornaments for our tree. I appreciate all of you helping with things. There 
will be a drawing for two tickets to the dinner and auction. Carole Gardner 631-7388.

Please bring ornaments to the November meeting.

2023 Quilt Show Corner 
November Update:

Last month, I gave you a challenge. Did you read and remember? We as a committee would like you to join us in beefing up our 
Boutique and Bake Sale. This is in conjunction with you participating by putting quilts in the quilt show, selling tickets for our 
Opportunity Quilt, volunteering to man the show, etc. Do you have time to do everything? No, you don’t. But we as the Quilt Show 
Committee want you to have enough options and opportunities that this coming year will fly by with new things you have learned, 
people in our community that you have helped and the new friends in quilting you have gained. All this can be accomplished in a 
fun way of volunteering, short term, and fun. 

What was my challenge?  To find something at a flea market, craft sale, Christmas House or from your magazines to make for our 
Boutique. Or buy a new magazine for inspiration. In other words, GO SHOPPING! Or spend some time perfecting some of your 
baking recipes as the Boutique Bakery will be open all three days of the quilt show. Have I reminded you of an idea that you think 
you could contribute to? If not , talk to our Boutique Chairman, Char Nolan, about her experience in running a very successful 
Boutique. Or, talk to our President, Cynthia Helmer, about where and when craft fairs are, as she shows at many of them. From Nov. 
to Christmas you can have fun scouting out projects to make for our Boutique. 

All of the things that I have mentioned are not to overwhelm you , but to show you the possibilities that can be explored. Above all, 
we must remember, if we can only be one thing.  BE KIND! Daenette More

Next Quilt Show 2023 meeting will be at Laramie County Library on October 27 at 2:00-3:30 p.m. in the Windflower Room. Come and join us.     
 Daenette More , 2023 Quilt Show Chairman



October Program - Laura Shotwell - Antique Quilts
The October program featured a guest speaker, Laura 
Shotwell, the owner of Figleaf in Fort Collins. 

She brought her collection of Antique Quilts from the 1800’s 
to share with us. Below is a sampling of Laura’s extensive 
collection. 

We learned that many of these quilts were made of fabric 
purchased specifically for each project, rather than using 
scraps as is commonly thought. Surprised us a bit.

She explained the difference between autograph quilts and 
memory quilts. We saw many variations of lone star quilts. 
She shared a child’s quilt full of animals made with broderie 
perse technique. We saw a quilt made of scraps of clothing 
from a time when things were scarce during a war and so 
much more.

 All in all there was a lot of information, but we were still left 
wanting more.  



Show and Tell
Thanks for sharing your work with us. 

Mona Linda Mari 

Jan

DonnaDebbie

Pillows made in Robbin’s Curved Piecing class.

Pleases register your Show and Tell quilt at the welcome Desk before the meeting Starts

Linda B.
Linda S. Sandra

Diane Angela
Debbie Robbin



_________ CHEYENNE HERITAGE QUILTER REGISTRATION FORM 
Year  
Please fill out and submit with $20.00 to: 
Cheyenne Heritage Quilters; P.O. Box 21194; Cheyenne, WY  82003; Attn: Treasurer 
Your membership is valid from January through December 
  

 Please fill out the entire form, even if there were no changes from last year. 
 

Renewal Membership    New Member   

Please Print 
Name _________________________________________________________________________ 

Mailing Address_________________________________________________________________ 

Home Phone _________________________Cell Phone _________________________________ 

Email _________________________________________________________________________ 

CHQ’s monthly newsletter is online at chquilters.org. Check here if you do not have access to the internet. 
 
 ______ Office Use ______________________________________________________________________________   

Amount Paid:  ________________________ Cash  ___________ Check number: _______________________   

 

 

 

General Club Information
Guest Policy 
Please invite friends to attend meetings. All skill levels 
and non-quilters are welcome. Non-members may 
attend two meetings free unless we have a paid guest 
speaker, then guests are asked to pay a $5 fee. On the 
third and subsequent meetings, the non-member must 
pay $2.00 unless membership dues are paid. 

Articles & Advertisements for Newsletter 
Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or sewing related. 
They must be “copy” ready. The newsletter editor is 
not responsible for typing your information. Ad size is 
3.5” wide x 4.5” tall. Articles for the Newsletter can be 
e-mailed to quiltingfriends307@yahoo.com no later 
than the 3rd Wednesday of each month. 

Cell Phones 
We ask that cell phones be silent or off, and that 
emergency conversations be held out of the meeting 
room. 

Show & Tell Guidelines 
Show one or more projects. Please share information 
regarding each piece. 

Meeting Location & Schedule 
We meet at the First United Methodist Church, 108 E. 18th 
St. in Cheyenne, Wyoming, on the first Monday of most 
months starting at 7 p.m. Please view the newsletter for 
exact meeting dates and programs as we sometimes change 
meeting dates to avoid holidays. During the meetings you 
will have access to our library.
Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Please feel free to come early and 
help set up or to socialize.

How to Reach Us
Website: chquilters.org
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851
E-mail: info@chquilters.org
Address:	 CHEYENNE HERITAGE QUILTERS 
	 PO BOX 21194 
	 CHEYENNE, WY 82003-702


